
H e l l o  f r i e n d s , 
     Our first two 
Euless Town Hall 
meetings were great 
successes. The meet-
ings were well at-
tended and filled with 
lively discussion. Our 

newest Euless Police employees, Max and 
Maxine were introduced at the meetings and 
were very well received by all. Joe 
Hearth did an excellent job of 
keeping Max under control both 
with his driving and his mouth.  
     As previously announced with 
Mike Brown's departure, a lieuten-
ants position needed to be filled. Joe 
Kraft has been promoted to Lieuten-
ant, Casey Sanders has been pro-
moted to Sergeant and both are as- s ign ed 
to Patrol. Gary Landers has been assigned to 
the Patrol Administrative Sergeants position 
and Wayne Pavlik has been reassigned to the 
Internal Affairs Office. 
     Gary Landers is your new ECPAAA liai-
son. Gary has been actively involved in com-
munity events for a long time and is excited 
about working with you to expand all our  
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     Mr. Mike Eastland has been Executive 
Director of the North Central Texas of Gov-
ernments since December 1, 1992.  Mr. 
Eastland’s public management career spans 
thirty-five years of service in Texas and in-
cludes:  Assistant to the City Manager in 
Wichita Falls; Deputy General Manager of 
the Gulf Coast Waste Disposal Authority in 
Houston; Assistant City Manager, Richard-
son; City Manager of Killeen; Deputy City 
Manager in Waco; and prior to joining 

NCTCOG, he was City Manager of Car-
rollton for 8 ½ years. 
     Mr. Eastland has a Bachelors 
Degree from the University of 
North Texas and a MPA Degree 

from Southwest Texas State University 
where he was named distinguished public 
administration alumni in 1993.  He has also 
attended the LBJ/Texas City Management 
Association’s Public Executive In-
stitute. 
     Mr. Eastland is a member of 
the International City Man-
agement Association and 
served on its Executive 
Board from 1995 to 1997.  
He is also a member of the  
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     January has 
come and gone, 
this year is al-
ready on a fast 
pace.  I would 
like to express 
thanks to Sgt. 
Pavlik for a job 
well done in 
working with the 

ECPAAA.  He has been transferred to the 
Internal Affairs division of the Euless Po-
lice Department.  Thank you Sgt. Pavlik 
for all your hard work and dedication. 
     For those of you who do not know me, I 

am Sgt. Gary Landers.  
Just a little information 
about myself, I am mar-
ried with two children.  
My wife’s name is Jenni-
fer, my son is J.D. and my 

The Three "C' s" For 2003 ECPAAA 
 

COMMITMENT – CARING – 
 COMMUNICATION 

 
ANY CH ANGES--- 

WE M AKE TOGETHER 
ANY CHOIC ES--- 

WE MAKE TOGETHER 
 
     So in 2003, TOGETHER we will raise 
this organization  to the next level of excel-
lence.  Our THANKS go to Fourteen (14) 
outstanding members, who at a moments 
notice, gave over 75  1/2 hours of their time 
to Lt. Williams and his staff.  This special 
project had a specific time line in which to 
be completed and without our help, this 
project could not have been completed.  
THANKS to Mr. Al Simmenroth who 
spearheaded this project in a fast profes-
sional fashion.  The list of our current HE-
ROES are:  Jim Adair, Jackie Benner, 
Byron Benoit, Dan Clark, John Erickson, 
Erelene Hill, Dave Mishkin, Betty 
Overstreet, Chris Shanahan, Al Simmen-
roth, Faye Stinneford, Paulette Tinker, 
Richard Zavala and Ruth Zavala.  
THANKS go to those members who came 
forward and volunteered to serve on one of 
the very important nine (9) standing com-
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Lou’s Views mittees. For 
t h o s e  w h o 
mis sed last 
month's meet-
ing and would 
like to serve on 
any of the fol-
lowing commit-
tees, please 
make it known 
to Wes, Kathy 

or myself  ASAP.  These standing commit-
tees are: HOSPITALITY, MEMBERSHIP, 
FUND RAISING, SPECIAL EVENTS, 
POLICE APPRECIATION, POTLUCK 
DINNERS, 911 DAY, BEREAVED and 
H IS T O - RIAN.  Among each 
of the committees, you will se-
lect a chairperson to rep-
r e s e n t 
y o u r 
commit-
tee and be asked to attend 
the executive board meetings 
monthly.  Every month the 
committees will select an Alumni 
Member of the Month.  The selected 
member will be recognized in a special 
way at each monthly meeting .  This great 
addition to our organization was brought 
forward by Kathy, Wes, Al, Karen and 
Rose-Marie.  Let's all get behind your ex-
ecutive board members and have some fun 

citizens of Euless.  If there are any 
questions, feel free to come by my of-
fice and visit or call me at (817) 685-
1563.  You can email me as well at 
glanders@ci.euless.tx.us.  I will see 
you at the February meeting. 
 
Sincerely, 
Gary Landers  

this year. 
     Those members who could not at-
tend for other commitmen ts, WE 
MISSED YOU, and those who were 
sick or unable to attend, our thoughts 
and prayers go out to you or family 
member for a fast recovery. 
     These past three weeks our hearts 
have been broken over the terrible 
tragedy that occurred over our great 
State.  Each of those brave astronauts 
knows of the great risk each time they 
step into space.  They also know how 
precious life is when they have had the 
time to spend with their families.  We 
know their lives will not go in vain and 
the space program must continue.  Our 
thoughts and prayers go out to each 
family in this time of grea t sorrow. 
     As you read our minutes, take an 

extra minute to review the list of 
members who you missed last 

month.  Call a fellow member 
who you missed and invite them to 
come and join us.  You might even 
go by and pick them up.  Let's fill 
the meeting room to the maximum 
in February. 
     Be sure and block out Friday 

night, February 28, 6:30 PM, Library 
Conference Room for Lt. Mike Brown's 
potluck dinner and retiremen t party.   If  
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daughter is Lauren.  I enjoy camping, 
fishing and spending time with my family.  
I also enjoy riding  motorcycles and four 
wheelers with my family at our deer lease 
in Ranger, Texas. 
     I have been involved with the 
ECPAAA in some form or fashion since 
coming to work for the Euless Police De-
partment in 1990.  I enjoy working 
closely with the citizens of this commu-
nity.  I look forward to working with each 
one of you as time goes on.  I will be here  
for your needs and questions.  Every one 
of you is special and has given unselfishly 
to help the members of the Euless Police 
Department.  We are about to start CPA 
class seventeen.  This will be an enjoy-
able time for everyone involved.  I invite 
past graduates of the CPA to come and 
visit this next class.  There will be some 
new and exciting things happening during 
this CPA cla ss. 
     I thank you again for your continued 
support of the Police Department and the 

Sgt. Landers 
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GUEST SPEAKER:              None. 
Meeting called to order at 7:05 PM by Al Simmenroth 
Invocation  - Rev. Jimmy Finley, Senior Pastor United Methodist Church 
Pledge of Allegiance – Boy Scout Troop 758   - Scout Master Tom Charania 
PRESENT:            President - Lou Baum, First Vice President - Wes Weeks, Second Vice President - Kathy Haecker, Treas-

urer - Rose-Marie Stevens, Secretary - Karen Duncan, Parliamentarian- Al Simmenroth 
                                Jim Adair, Jackie Benner, Leah Benoit, David Bolger, Martha Derstine, Dale Derstine, John Erickson, 

Sharon Finnegan, Charisse Gagne, Barbara Girouard, Richard Girouard, David Head, Erelene Hill, Steve Lytell, Don 
Martin, Chris M arz, Judie Nolden, Betty Overstreet, Judy Rick, Chris Shanahan, David Shanahan, Geri Sorg, Faye Stin-
nerford, Cliff Thompson, Paulette Tinker, Susan Vest, Helen Wagner, L ori Walker, Richard Zavala, Ruth Zava la.  Sgt.Gary 
Landers 

Liaison:                 Sgt. Wayne Pavlik 
*  Introduction of Visitors:  Kathy Haecker introduced Rev. Jimmy Finley, Police Department Chaplain.  Kathy also thanked the Boy Scouts for 
leading the Pledge of Allegiance. 
*  Chief Carmack gave the oath to the new 2003 officers.  The Chief gave us updates on promotions and transfers within the department.  Ser-
geant Joe Craft will be promoted to Lieutenant replacing Mike Brown.  Wayne Pavlik will be transferring to internal affairs.  Gary Landers 
will be our new liaison effective January 31st.  Future rotations will be announced in May.  Homeland Security was addressed and how citizen 
involvement would make a difference.  Chief Carmack also announced his new administrative assistant would be David Chaney who is cur-
rently working in the jail.  These duties of this job title will be changing and will involve compiling statistics and keeping all departments up-
dated on what is happening around the city. 
*  As outgoing President Leah Benoit presented Al Simmenroth with the Volunteer of the year award.  In appreciation he was presented with a 
jacket and a pen & pencil set.  
*  Lou Baum spoke about COG and Homeland Security.  We hope to get involved as details regarding grants are set up.  We are planning to 
have lots of fun this year.  Name cards were made for every one in an effort learn the names of faces old and new.  Lou stated we would recog-
nize anyone wanting to speak by asking them to stand and giving them the floor.  As we grow this will help us hear the speaker.  We hope to 
have something to interest everyone and allow you to participate as little or as much as you desire.  Questions anytime you may not want to ask 
in a monthly meeting may be directed to a member of the E xecutive Committee or you can ask to join the Executive Board meeting held prior to 
the monthly meeting at 5:30PM upstairs.    
*  Chris Shanahan p resented Leah with an appreciation gift – a business cardholder a nd Lou gave h er flowers.   
*  The goal of the newsletter team will be to mail so everyone will receive by the Thursday prior to the meeting. 
 
MINUTES:  A motion was made by David Head to accept the December 2002 Minutes as stated in the newsletter.  Second by Ruth Zavala.  
Passed.  
TREASURER’S REPORT:  A motion was made by Faye Stinnerford to accept the December 2002 Treasurer’s Report as stated in the newslet-
ter.  Second by David Shanahan.  Passed. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Fund Raising Report: 
1. Rose-Marie Stevens mentioned that we received a check from Kroger for $2 8.22 and Tom Thumb for 40.59.  Our group organization num-

ber for Albertson is 0619456 and Tom Thumb 5293 for new members who may want to sign up at the grocery store with customer service.  
You must have an applicable reward card and they program in the GROUP  number so each time it is used you get credit and the ECPAAA 
gets credit also. Kroger also participates but currently you have two cards with Kroger your reward card and the 
ECPAAA card. 

Membership Report: 
1. 2003 dues are due $20.00. 
Newsletter Report: 
1. Next month you can sign up to receive the n ewsletter via EMAIL.  Gary McKamie will w rite an article each month.  Future 

plans are to publish bio of Police Officers and ECPAAA  members.  Cliff Thompson wants list of possible things we can volunteer for.     
EXECUTIVE UPDATES: 
1. Lou Baum – Need audit committee to complete aud it so books can be turned over to new Treasurer. 
2. Kathy Haecker – A list of 2003 Committees will be passed around for everyone to sign up for the committee of their choice or choices.  

Sharon Finnegan and Helen Wagner wish to remain on the HOSPITALITY Committee and Al Simmenroth and Wes Weeks on SPECIAL 
EVENTS.  The individual committees will select a chairman.  The chairman will report to the executive board.  The chairman will also 
make a monthly recommendation for  volunteer of the month. 

3. Lou Baum – A retirement potluck will be held for Mike Brown on Friday – February 28.  The January newsletter incorrectly stated the day 
as Saturday.  The dinner will be held in the library.   

4. Lou Baum – we will be honoring Wa yne Pavlik who is leaving us and taking a job in Internal Affairs. 
5. Lou Baum – announced speakers for February and March.  February will be Mike Eastland – Executive Director – Council of Govern-

ment.  He will be working with the President’s Home Land Security.  Mr. Danny Difenbaugh will be the speaker in March.  He is retired 
Regional Director FBI and has a very interesting background.  The speaker will be first on the agenda.  We invite all Active and Inactive  
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Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 
Minutes of the Tuesday, December 17, 2002 Meeting 
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INCOME:   January YTD Annual Budget Difference 
Arbor Daze Parking     $10,000 $10,000 
Bass Pro Events     $750 $750 
City Crud Pick Up Event     $400 $400 
Grocery Care Cards     $300 $300 
Heroes Celebrity Game Parking     $650 $650 
Member Merchandise Sales     $300 $300 
Membership Dues   $620.00 $620.00 $1,900 $1,280 
Monogrammed Brick Sales     $5,000 $5,000 
Other Income   $117.00 $117.00 $1,000 $883 

  Total $737.00 $737.00 $20,300 $19,563 
       

EXPENSES:       

Police Annual Award Banquet     $5,000 $5,000 
Pals Summer Camp     $2,000 $2,000 
Furniture (2 Display Cases)     $3,000 $3,000 
Arbor Daze Food Requirements     $250 $250 
Arbor Daze Ending Social     $1,500 $1,500 
Purchase Monogrammed Bricks     $2,200 $2,200 
I.D. Trading Cards     $1,600 $1,600 
Christmas Providers (1 Family)     $400 $400 
Member Merchandise     $300 $300 
Postage for Newsletter   $37.00 $37.00 $450 $413 
Postage for Board   $45.00 $45.00 $50 $5 
Membership T-shirts     $300 $300 
Police Appreciation Week     $400 $400 
Police Christmas Food     $250 $250 
9-1-1 Day     $200 $200 
Water by the Gallon     $200 $200 
State Convention     $320 $320 
Awards and Gifts     $200 $200 
Flowers and Cards   $35.00 $35.00 $200 $165 
Heroes Baseball Game Food/Water     $150 $150 
Other Social Events     $400 $400 
CPAANT Dues     $25 $25 
Office Supplies     $200 $200 
Web Site / Domain Name     $220 $220 

  Total   $19,815 $19,815 
       

       

Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 
Treasurer’s Report for January 2003 
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     As you drive 
throu gh So uth 
Euless Park today, 
you notice a very 
attractive “Old 
I ro n  B r idg e” 
sp a n n ing  th e 
creek that borders 
the park.  Most 

Euless residents don’t know what a long, 
colorful history the bridge has.  Many 
have never seen it.  The “Old Iron 
Bridge” was built in 1889 by the King 
Iron Bridge Company in Cleveland, 
Ohio.  It was first erected over the Trin-
ity River on  the road now known as F.M. 
157 allowing horse-drawn wagons to 
travel between eastern Tarrant County 
communities.  In the early 1930’s, the 
bridge was disassembled and moved to 
span Little Bear Creek on Euless-
Grapevine Road, now known as North 
Main Street.  The road improvements 
also included “paving” the dirt road 
with red gravel from the Morrison  Farm 
nearby.  The old bridge served Euless 

for over 40 years.  By the mid 1970’s, 
the bridge had fallen into disrepair 
and its 14-foot width no longer pro-
vided for adequate traffic capacity.  

The City Council planned to replace the 
bridge with a wider, more modern bridge 
and scheduled construction to begin in 
late 1974.  The old bridge was to be 
scrapped.  Mr. Charles Hunt, whose 
home is on North Main near the bridge, 
began a campaign to save 
it.  Hunt formed a “Save 
the Bridge” committee 
and convinced  the 
Eules s Bicentennial 
Steering Committee to 
adopt the bridge as a bicen-
tennial project.  Former Euless 
Mayor Warren Fuller joined the effort 
and secured funding from Tarrant 
County to mo ve the old bridge fro m Little 
Bear Creek to its present location in 
South Euless Park in January 1975.  The 
noble efforts of Mr. Hunt, Mr. Fuller and 
other Euless residents helped preserve a 
key piece of Euless h istory. 
     The erection of the old iron bridge 
and red gravel paving provided a major 
improvement for North Main Street in the 

1930’s.  Today, seventy years later, 
Euless residents are beginning to see an-
other major improvement for North Main 
Street.  In 2002 right-of-way was ac-
quired and several structures removed to 
make way for the new street.  A major 
sign program replaced most of the pole 
signs with attractive monument signs.  
The unsightly overhead utility lines, 
which cluttered North Main, have been 

relocated.  2003 will 
bring the total recon-

struction of North Main 
Street from S.H. 10 north 
to Harwood Road.  The 

new street will be wider and 
safer with turn lanes, sidewalks, 

decorative lighting, new traffic sig-
nals and attractive landscaping. 
     In 1974 Mr. Hunt and Mr. Fuller went 
the extra mile to save the Old Iron 
Bridge.  In 2003 we all need to go the 
extra mile to help the North  Main mer-
chants who will be impacted by the road 
construction process.  Our continued pa-
tronage can make a difference for them. 
 
Gary McKamie  Deputy Cit y Manager 

A police officer pulls a guy over for 
speeding and has the following ex-
change: 
 
Officer: May I see your driver's li-
cense?  
Driver: I don't have one. I had it sus-
pended when I got my 5th DUI.  
Officer: May I see the owner's card 
for this vehicle?  
Driver: It's not my car. I stole it.  
Officer: The car is stolen?  
Driver: That's right. But come to 
think of it, I think I saw the owner's 
card in the glove box when I was put-
ting my gun in there.  
Officer: There's a gun in the glove 
box?  
Driver: Yes sir. That's where I put it 
after I shot and killed the woman who 
owns this car and stuffed her in the 

trunk. 
Officer: There's a BODY in the 
TRUNK?!?!?  
Driver: Yes, sir.  
 
Hearing this, the officer immediately 
called his captain. The car was 
quickly surrounded by police, and the 
captain approached the driver to 
handle the tense situation:  
 
Captain: Sir, can I see your license?  
Driver: Sure. Here it is.  
 
It was valid.  
 
Captain: Who's car is this?  
Driver: It's mine, officer. Here's the 
owner's card.  
 
The driver owned the car.  
 
Captain: Could you slowly open your 
glove box so I can see if there's a gun 
in it?  

Driver: Yes, sir, but there's no gun in 
it.  
 
Sure enough, there was nothing in the 
glove box.  
 
Captain: Would you mind opening 
your trunk? I was told you said there's 
a body in it. 
Driver: No problem.  
 
Trunk is opened; no body.  
 
Captain: I don't understand it. The 
officer who stopped you said you told 
him you didn't have a license, stole 
the car, had a gun in the glovebox, 
and that there 
was a dead body 
in the trunk.  
Driver: Yeah, I'll 
bet the lying s.o.
b. told you I was 
speeding, too!  
 

Things Not to Say 
to the Police! 

Gary McKamie 
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     S t a r t i n g  in 
January 2002, the 
State of Texas re-
quired that police 
agencies collect 
data relating to the 
race of people that 
are stopped on traf-
fic or are ticketed 
for violations of the 

law. In order to meet their requirements 
we had to make some changes to our ci-
tations and field interrogation cards to 
include whether a person had been 
searched and whether the search was 
consensual. Additionally we had to re-
cord if the search  located any contraband 
or if an arrest was made.  
     We had to bring in a computer pro-

grammer to change the 
Courts format to accept the 
additional information. The 
programmer came and made 
the changes. He returned to 
fix a glitch in the program-
ming and when he did it 
erased the first change he 

made. To make a long story short, all the 
data we were supposed to be collecting 
was lost. Since the S tate required that we 
have all this in formation, we had to hand 
count each citation issued and record the 
needed information. This was a pretty 
big chore seeing that there were over 
20,000 citations to be checked.  
     We called on the Citizens Police 
Alumni to help and they came through 
like troopers! A job that could have taken 
a month or more was completed in just 
five days (I’m sure it seemed like more to  

(Continued from page 1) 
ECPAAA activities. Gary will also be 
working with you to implement our 
homeland security plans as they de-
velop.  
     As always thanks for all you do.  
Your friend, 
Leonard 

(Continued from page 1) 
Executive Directors Advisory Com-
mittee of the National Association of 
Regional Councils.  He served on the 
Texas City Management Association 
Board in 1983-84 and from 1987 to 
1990 and was president in 1989 and 
1990.  He is also past president of 
the North Texas City Management 
Association and formerly sat on the 
board of the State Commission on 
Fire Protection Personnel Standards 
and Education.  He has served on 
many TCMA committees and has 
also been very involved with the 
Texas Municipal League and its Leg-

those who were there). I want to person-
ally thank those who came to my aid. If 
not for your help I would still be in a 
back room somewhere sorting through 
those tickets.  
     A big thank you to: Jim Adair, J 
Benner, Byron Benoit , Dan Clark, John 
Erickson, Erlene Hill, Dave Miskin, Betty 
Overstreet, Chris Shannahan, Al Sim-
menroth, Paulette Tinker, Faye Stinne-
ford, Richard Zavala and Ruth  Zavala. 
All together they donated over 75 hours 
to the cause. I know everyone was count-
ing those tickets in  their sleep! 
     It is great to have volunteers who lend 
a hand every time we call. I just want to 
say thanks for all you do! 
 
John Williams 

Lt. John Williams 

     I have given some thought to my ex-
periences in the COP program and for 
the most part, the patrols are pretty rou-
tine, with a few exceptions.  Like the offi-
cer we met at an apartment complex - 
he'd been called in on some disturbance, 
only to find a noisy party going on.  He 
guessed it was some kind of sales party 
like Tupperware, except he said they had 
sex toys all over the floor. Sometimes I 
learn more about my neighbors than I 
care to know! 
     Reflecting back, the rewards I get 
from the program are not tied so much to 

the patrols them-
selves (although they 

are frequently interest-
ing), but to the involvement 

in the program as a whole.  The great 
and interesting people I patrol with, like 
Charlie LaFontaine, who gives me in-
sight into what it's like to have been a 
medic in 'Nam, and many other people 
just as interesting.  I also enjoy the in-
sight into the police patrol operations 
and issues, the current "troub le spots”, 
the functions of the dispatchers and be-
ing able to spend time with them, seeing 
the patrol officers at the briefings, and 
all the elements that make up the opera-

tion of the department. 
     If I do not patrol regularly, I start to 
lose familiarity with the procedures and 
feel "rusty".  But by doing  it on a regular 
basis, procedures that were initially 
strange and intimidating become more 
comfortable, and in the process, I can 
feel good about maybe adding 
some small contribu-
tion to the visibil-
ity of the fine de-
pa rtmen t  I' m 
coming to know.  
                 
Regards, 
Jud Park 

COP Corner 

islative Program. 
     Mr. Eastland has been active in 
civic and community organizations 
such as the United Way and Boy 
Scouts of America.  Mr. Eastland is 
married to Vicki Eastland and is the 
father of two girls and has two 
granddaughters. 
     We all look forward to having him 
as our guest and listening to his 
great business 
experience in 
local and 
state govern-
ment. 
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(Continued from Page 3) 
to come out and listen to some very interesting speakers.  After the speakers we will have a short break and then the business meeting for 
those that want to attend. 

6. Wes Weeks – Read letter from Mary Lib Saleh thanking us for the brick in honor of the 50 th year anniversary.  Mayor would like all mem-
bers to have a Euless pin. 

7. Al Simmenroth – liaison between Fire Department and Police Department citizens organization. 
8. Faye Stinnerford – has old model discontinued white polo shirt size medium and discontinued hats on sale.  Also have the new shirts, hats, 

pins, stickers and pens available for purchase at each meeting. 
9. Geri Sorg – Regional Update.   The Regional meetings are held on the first Saturday of the month.  The executive board will send one 

member per month to attend the meeting.  Geri still wants to be active in this area but recent health issues have sometimes prohibited her 
from attending and it is valuable to have a representative from our organization. This meeting is open for more than two members - If in-
terested in attending contact anyone on the Executive board for details. 

10. Kathy Haecker – the Police Department as recently added several new chaplains.  Every meeting we will have a Chaplin to give us an 
invocation to begin the meeting.  As part of the police department if we every needed their help they are there for us.  We invite you to take 
this opportunity to meet them.  Kathy will be the liaison between the Symposium held July 30 thru August 2.  This is our chance to help, as 
it will be held next door in Fort Worth.  Kathy will be keeping us updated as the date nears on the help they could use.  As part of this 
event baskets of all sizes and shapes are needed.  If you have any baskets you would like to donate set them aside we will be asking for 
them very soon.  

11. Don Martin – Needs volunteers to ride out for COPS.  Give him a call at 817-283-7038 or EMAIL lilipp2@attbi.com. 
12. Gary Landers – Gary was attending the meeting for Wayne Pavlik.  As our soon to be new mentor was introduced he gave us a short bio.  

He began his career with the city at the age of 18.  He was promoted to Sergeant two years ago in April.  He resides in Euless with his 
wife Jennifer and two children JD and Lauren.  His experience and expertise will be a valuable asset to his new position.  He will be offi-
cial on January 31.  He talked about crime prevention and the recent crime in the city and how the Neighbor Watch Program has made a 
big difference in  the past.    He thanked Leah and the old staff for all their hard work and welcomed Lou and the new staff. 

13. Lou Baum – pointed the class pictures that have been added to the wall.  In the next couple weeks we hope to have the picture of the Po-
lice Department added to the wall as well.  In closing Lou read an inspiring poem titled “You Never Know”. 

 
COMMENTS FROM THE FLOOR: 
 
A motion was made by Geri Sorg to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM.  Second by David Head.  Passed.  

Lou’s Thought 
for the Month 

Those closest to the leader 
determine his level of success 
or failure.  Mentoring poten-
tial leaders insures the 
leader and the organization 
of reach-
ing their 
p o t e n -
tial. 

Month of January 
 
Crime Victims Assistance Program - 0 Hours  
CID Clerical - 5 Hours 50 Minutes 
Citizens On Patrol - 74 Hours 45 Minutes 
Number of Handicap Warnings Issued - 0 
Number of Handicap Citations Issued - 1 
Number of Junk Vehicles Written - 0 
Vehicle Maintenance - 24 Hours 
Miscellaneous - 88 Hours 30 Minutes 
Total - 193 Hours 5 Minutes  
 

ECPAAA 
Volunteer Hours 

ECPAAA 
Birthdays 

Steve Ellis 
William Hoffman 
Faye Stinnerford 

 

(Continued from Page 2) 
there was anyone who has done more for this Alumni Association, I 
do not know who it would be.  Lt. Brown has been our number one 
supporter since our inception in 1995.  We miss his smile, his warm 
handshake and encouraging words already, but we wish him and his 
family only the best, always.  They deserve no less. 
     I look forward to seeing each of you on Tuesday night, February 
18, 7:00 PM  at the Police and Courts Community Conference Room. 
 
Personal Regards, Lou 



 

Guest Speaker Mike Eastland Next Meeting: 

 
2003 Dues  

are due 

Reminders... 
⇒ ECPAAA Meeting Tuesday, January 21, 2003         
⇒ Public Conference Room at the Police Department at 7:00 PM! 
⇒ 2003 Dues are due. 
 
 
⇒ ECPAAA’s web page address  http://www.ecpaaa.org   
⇒ Brick Location is up and running on the ECPAAA Web Page with the newest bricks added. 
⇒ There is a Brick Location book located in our office for those of you that do not have internet access. 

If anyone would like to include an article in the newsletter, 
there are a two easy ways to accomplish this.   
1) you can e-mail it to news@ecpaaa.org   
2) type it in MS Word, save it on  a disk, and leave it in the 

ECPAAA of fice  
 

Newsletter Submissions 

ECPAAA 
1102 W. EULESS BLVD. 
EULESS, TX  76040 

 


